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This walkthrough was originally written for TMNT on the GBA, but the walkthrough is still applicable to the Wii
version of the game.
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=================== 
1.) Introduction 
=================== 



Howdy and welcome to my Game Script for TMNT for the GBA.  I've really never 
tried a Game Script before, so this is my first attempt at one.  Since the game 
is sort of based off the movie, I decided I might as well type up a Game Script 
for those that want to see the content in the game without actually playing it. 
Of course, there will be spoilers in this. 

=================== 
2.) Legal Stuff 
=================== 

The latest version of this guide will always be posted at GameFAQs first. 

The contents of the Game Script are not copyrighted by me, and are copyrighted 
to the fine people over at UbiSoft.  They hold all rights to the content in 
this game, not me. 

I am no longer allowing any more sites to use any of my present or future 
FAQs any longer.  The only sites that are allowed to use my present and future 
FAQs are the sites listed below. 

ALLOWED SITES TO USE THIS FAQ AND FUTURE FAQS: 

https://www.neoseeker.com 
http://faqs.ign.com 
http://www.supercheats.com 
http://www.gamerhelp.com 
http://www.honestgamers.com 

=================== 
3.) Game Script 
=================== 

A couple of things to note. 

[] means that's the screen where the Act begins. 

{} means that's the text underneath the selection of the Act you want to play. 

========= 
Act 1
========= 

{As a solo crimefighter, Raph, your goal is to defeat as many street thugs as 
you can.} 

Splinter: "My sons, April is here to talk to us about her new book." 

Michelangelo: "Hey April - is this the book about Yaotl? 

April: "You bet!  I was only involved in half the story - you guys were 
involved in the behind-the-scenes stuff." 

Leonardo: "And there sure was lots of behind-the-scenes stuff going on." 



Donatello: "Our family was falling apart." 

April: "This was when Raph was out being a solo crimefighter, right?" 

Raphael: "Yeah!  Crime was on the rise, and I didn't think we were doing enough 
about it."

Leonardo: "We were doing plenty." 

Raphael: "See what I mean?  So I tricked-out a motorcycle and started getting 
things done on my own..." 

[Begin Act 1: I'm Putting You Punks Out of Business!] 

========= 
Act 2
========= 

{The Foot Clan is back in town!  Leo, Raph, Don, Mike, you have to stop them!} 

Raphael: "You weren't even in town when that was going on, were you?" 

April: "I'd just come back from South America.  I was working for Max Winters, 
one of the richest men in the world.  Winters told me about the legend of this 
ancient leader Yaotl, who was so crazy for power that he opened a Portal into 
another dimension!  Thirteen monsters escaped into our world, and Yaotl and 
his four Generals disappeared.  Winters hired me to find the four statues that 
represented Yaotl's Generals." 

Donatello: "Something big was going down - but we didn't realize that until we 
saw Karai, the leader of the Foot clan." 

Michelangelo: "No way, dude!  It was when we saw that humongous Bigfoot 
creature!"

Leonardo: "Actually, it was both..." 

[Begin Act 2: Something Strange is Going On!] 

========= 
Act 3
========= 

{Raph, you are going solo once again, to track down the monsters in the city.} 

Splinter: "It was very fortunate that after that we were able to turn to you 
for information, April." 

April: "And I told you about Yaotl, the Generals, and the 13 creatures." 

Donatello: "We theorized that the Bigfoot creature was one of the 13." 

Michelangelo: "Yeah, dude, but that didn't make me feel any better!" 

Raphael: "We were getting nowhere!  I decided to go out and work some steam 
off..." 



[Begin Act 3: The Kidnapping!] 

========= 
Act 4
========= 

{Leo has been captured!  Raph, Done, Mike, you must go to Winters Tower and 
free him!}

Leonardo: "I tried to tell Raph he didn't have to go out on his own, that he 
could rely on the rest of us." 

Splinter: "But Raphael was too angry and impatient to listen.  And while the 
two of you were arguing, you were not paying attention..." 

Leonardo: "So we got jumped by four dudes who were half-man and half-giant 
statues." 

Raphael: "I barely escaped!  I ran back home and told the others Leo got 
captured."

April: "That's when I realized that Winters' statues weren't statues at all - 
they were the real Generals, and they'd come back to life!" 

Donatello: "It looked like the Generals and the Foot were collecting all the 
monsters, and they thought Leo was one of them." 

Michelangelo: "But we still had no idea why!" 

Raphael: "The one thing we did know was that NOBODY messes with one of our 
family!" 

[Begin Act 4: Storm the Castle Part 1!] 

========= 
Act 5
========= 

{The four of you are reunited!  Together you must learn what the Foot Clan is 
up to.} 

Michelangelo: "Yeah!  Leo was back, dudes!" 

Leonardo: "It was time to start getting some answers." 

Raphael: "Time to start kickin' butt!" 

Donatello: "Next stop - Max Winters!" 

[Begin Act 5: Storm the Castle Part 2!] 

========= 
Act 6
========= 

{The four of you have to find the final monster, and lure it back to the tower!} 



Michelangelo: "Max Winters was Yaotl all along!" 

Raphael: "The Foot were so angry about being used that they quit!" 

Leonardo: "But Winters had everything he needed to re-open the Portal - except 
for the thirteenth monster." 

Donatello: "The only way to end the threat forever was for *us* to open the 
Portal.  So, we needed to find the last monster ourselves, then lure him back 
to Winters Tower - fast." 

Michelangelo: "Ninja Turtles against Generals and Monsters for the 
Interdimensional Championship - Round One!  Ding!" 

[Being Act 6: The Hunt for the 13th Monster!] 

========= 
Act 7
========= 

{The portal is open!  Now you have to fight your way to the Generals and defeat 
them!} 

Leonardo: "So we kept feeding the sea monster, and brought him all the way back 
to Winters Tower." 

Donatello: "Which caused the Portal to open." 

Raphael: "The only thing left to do was take on the four main bad guys." 

Michelangelo: "Turtles versus Generals, Round Two.  Ding!  Ding!" 

[Begin Act 7: The Final Blow!] 

[After completeing Act 7:] 

Leonardo: "So together we beat the Generals and tossed them into the Portal, 
closing it off and putting an end to Yaotl and his pals forever." 

Raphael: "We also learned that we can do anything, as long as we stick together 
as a family." 

April: "Thanks, guys, that's a terrific story." 

Donatello: "But it's not quite finished yet!" 

Michelangelo: "No way!  Speaking of "sticking together," April, didn't Casey 
ask you to marry him right after that?" 

April: "Yes - but that's *another* story..." 

[Credits Roll] 

=================== 
4.) Credits/Thanks 
=================== 
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http://www.rootsecure.net/?p=ascii_generator: For the ASCII. 

And a huge thanks to you, the readers.  Without you guys, I wouldn't be making 
these in the first place. 

This document is copyright PeTeRL90 and hosted by VGM with permission.


